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ITEM NO. 4: SHORT-TERM RENTAL HOMES (C.C. 11-70)
CHAIR COUCH: ... (gavel). . . The November 14, 2011 Planning Committee meeting
of the County of Maui County Council will come to order. It is now 1:38. Please,
everybody in the gallery and on the floor, please turn your cells to stun or any
other, any other noise-making devices you have please make sure that they're off
except for when you come up and testify you can then make noise. Alright, I
want to welcome the voting Members of the Committee. Gladys Baisa is the
Committee Vice-Chair.
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VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Good afternoon. Danny Mateo, Council Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: And Mr. Pontanilla will be late. He mentioned that to me.
Elle Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha.
CHAIR COUCH: Michael Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: And Mr. White also said he was going to be a little late. We don't
have any non-voting Members. From the Administration we have
Michele McLean, who's the Deputy Planning Director. Good afternoon.
MS. MCLEAN: Good afternoon.
CHAIR COUCH: And Michael Hopper, Deputy Corporation Counsel. And in the
audience we have our resource folks that we may call upon and that's Tom Croly
and Madge Schaefer. Thank you, guys, for showing up. Committee Staff, we had
Legislative Analyst, Kim Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Good afternoon.
CHAIR COUCH: Good afternoon. And Committee Secretary, Clarita Balala. Good
afternoon, Clarita. And we're going to start with public testimony. Please limit
your testimony to the item on the agenda which is PC-4, the Short-Term Rental
Bill. And sign up in the desk in the back there if you haven't signed up already.
And your testimony is limited to three minutes with one minute to conclude and
you'll have a lighting system. It will start blinking red when your three minutes
are up. That means you have one minute to conclude, and I will try and fit some
time in, in between sentences to remind you that you have under a minute left. I
don't want to try, and I don't want to interrupt you if I don't have to. But please
conclude in four minutes. And when you come up please state your name and
who you are representing and especially state your name because we do keep
track of that. The Members like to keep notes. So please state your name and if
you are representing anybody. Alright, we will start with public testimony, we
have a few testifiers today. First is Richard Andrews followed by Kerry Ramm.
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.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
MR. ANDREWS: My name is Richard Andrews. I'm speaking for myself. Aloha and
thank you for this opportunity to speak. I am talking again about the short-term
vacation rentals and I wanted to say that I've talked to many of my neighbors,
...(clearing throat)... excuse me, and have yet to find a single person who is in
favor of vacation rentals unless they have one themselves, they want one or they
plan to have some financial return from one. The advocates for the STRs in an
attempt to justify them have used the phrase, "we believe we have the right to
invite friends into our homes". Who would disagree with this? But we all know
there is a very big difference between inviting friends over for a visit and
advertising accommodations for rent which is obviously a business transaction not
a visit. With all due respect, these kinds of statements suggest to me that the
advocates for STRs are knowingly misrepresenting themselves in an attempt to
make their cause seem innocent or harmless. I would like to ask each one of the
Council Members if you would personally consider this, if I said to you, "Would
you mind a vacation rental being right next door to you even though there is no
owner living onsite to supervise? You know, there may be a sign out front that
has a phone number you can call if there are problems. Would you prefer that
kind of situation as opposed to an owner or long-term rental?" Everyone I've
asked that to has said they would not want the vacation rental. Of course, there is
no guarantee that an owner or long-term renter will be wonderful. Bad apples can
happen anywhere. But really, who in their right mind would choose to have a
constantly changing group of vacationers live next door to them if they had a
choice especially when there is no onsite supervision?
Now there may be some places on Maui where there is a shortage of vacation
rentals, Haiku, Paia, and others, but for heaven sakes, Maui Meadow is
surrounded by literally hundreds of vacation rentals from luxury hotels--I'll do it-to one-bedroom studios, all of which are zoned specifically to allow such rentals.
To say there is a need for vacation rentals in Maui Meadows is simply ridiculous.
What we really need is a functioning noise ordinance for everyone who lives on
Maui no matter where they live. This should be the priority. The second priority
should be to close the illegal vacation rentals, many of which have already been
clearly identified. When advocates for STRs may say, "Let these folks transition
into legal rentals." But why should we allow people to continue engaging in
illegal activities? Because it would put a burden, a financial burden on them to
have to cancel some guests? Do we make special arrangements for other legal
activities so the lawbreakers don't have a hardship? Again, this is absurd.
There should be no more bed and breakfast and no vacation rentals at all in Maui
Meadow until these other high priorities are in place. Otherwise, you are going to
start seeing signs all over our neighborhood that say, "the neighbor -- this
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neighborhood is zoned Residential. Vacation rentals are illegal. Vacationers,
please rent elsewhere." And that would be a shame because Hawaii is about the
aloha spirit. That spirit should first protect the folks that live there, not some
business venture. Thank you very much for your time. I'd be happy to answer
any questions.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Andrews. Members, please ...(clapping from the
audience)... audience please, we are trying to get through testimony here. We
want to maintain decorum in the Chambers. Members, any questions for the
testifier? Seeing none, thank you, Mr. Andrews. Kerry Ramm followed by
Robert Lee.
MS. RAMM: Aloha, my name is Kerry Ramm. I am the Maui Meadows Neighborhood
Association President. As you are all aware, Maui Meadows has a number of
illegal short-term rentals, and therefore the residents of Maui Meadows have
plenty of experience with the detrimental effects these short-term rentals, in
essence, hotels without onsite management create for our neighborhood. Creating
this ordinance without first creating an enforcement section with teeth and staff
makes the homeowners of Maui Meadows very uncomfortable. Where are your
priorities when it comes to this ordinance, the residents that live here year around
or the folks that come to our island for vacation? Please keep in mind we are
some of the people that elected you to make good decisions for us and
community. It shouldn't be all about money. It should be about quality of life.
Many of our Maui Meadows residents work during the day and are unable to
attend this meeting. However, some have taken the time to come here to show
their support for limiting the number of short-term rental permits given to Maui
Meadows, shutting down the many illegal short-term vacation rentals and
unpermitted B&Bs, creating a tough enforcement section that protects the
full-time residents who only seek to preserve Maui Meadows. I'm respectfully
asking that you turn arrive, turn around and recognize those residents as they
stand. Mahalo for time and consideration.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you, Ms. Ramm. Robert Lee followed by Daniel Deknis.
MR. LEE: Good afternoon, my name's Robert Lee. I own a home in Wailea Pualani
Estates, spent a lot of money to buy that home, looked around Maui to where I
was going to live in a, in a nice community that felt like a, a community.
Obviously, we have hotels down the street, fully aware of that. I notice no
timeshares were allowed in that area, fully aware of that. And now I look at, at
what's proposed here. We have CC&Rs. We looked at those, we abide by those
and you guys just want to kind of ignore those. The other thing is, there's already
lawn, laws on the books that need enforcement. For whatever reason, it seems
like the County can't enforce them. Then I think maybe you ought rewrite them
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or look at a way to enforce what's already there. But to go do this to people who
have, who have created a community I think is a real travesty and I just think it
should not be allowed.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Lee. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, Dan Deknis followed by Kay Ghean.
MR. DEKNIS: Aloha and thank you for the testimony I can give. I'm also a resident at
Wailea Pualani Estates. I also bought into Pualani because of the CC&Rs and
because of the neighborhood and because of what it offered. And I agree with
Bob, who just spoke that the Council really doesn't, in my opinion, does not have
the authority or the right to kind of change the character of a neighborhood that
we all bought into knowing what we were buying. This goes for a lot of different
neighborhoods throughout Maui, not just Wailea. So I think one thing that the
Council should uphold is the present CC&Rs that are in place for the various
neighborhoods. Thank you for your time and thank you for your consideration.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Deknis. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Hearing none, thank you. Kay Ghean followed by Bud Pikrone.
MS. GHEAN: Aloha, Chairman Couch and Council Members of the Planning
Committee. I'm Kay Ghean. I live in Wailea Pualani. I'm here to speak with
you about work underway to downzone the, downzone the residentially zoned
neighborhoods into Business Districts. Kihei and Kaanapali will be the most
affected. Both places where I have lived. I know some of you personally or
socially and I hope you'll understand when I speak candidly to you today. I hope
you will hear my words knowing that I am as alarmed and have lived long enough
to experience the predictable blight that takes place when commercial activities
are allowed in residential areas. Why is the Council doing this? Is it in response
to owners' complaints that they don't have a mini hotel on their street or wishing
they could hear loud music late into the night, or hoping children get to play with
the nice strangers? Or possibly they want more cars and traffic? Why is the
Council doing this? Could it be that it is happening because the Council and
those responsible for enforcement of zoning laws have failed to fulfill their
responsibilities? So rather than enforce the laws, you choose to make them even
less enforceable. Let me be clear. You have not enforced the laws currently on
the zoning books. This failure is long standing and crosses Administrations and
Planning Directors. You, as Council members, should be alarmed, but instead of
writing laws or Codes to enforce the zoning, you choose to make it even more
easily challenged by clever lawyers. When a mini hotel opens in a house with a
pool and spa no more than 25 feet away from me, how will I enjoy my lanai?
How am I to sleep with the predictable music and loud voices? How am I able to
sell my home? You are like a thief entering my home and stealing my peaceful
life and my savings. You know these things, I'm sure you've heard them spoken
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more eloquently by others. Based on years of no enforcement, the Council's
failure to act, I have little confidence you're willing to do the painful work
necessary to protect the neighborhoods. As Council members I ask you to give
some thought to the very real damage TVRs will have on real people and their
lives. You are not uncaring, but the path you are on with downzoning
neighborhoods is a wrongful path. Your obligation is to protect the
neighborhoods not destroy them. In this matter, the priority of the Council should
be to write the necessary laws and County Code to enforce the Residential zoning
as it is presently written. I have spoken frankly to you today in an effort to
convey to you the very real fear of the damage that can happen to our
neighborhoods if TVRs are permitted.
CHAIR COUCH: One minute.
MS. GHEAN: My hope was not to offend you, but to give you another perspective.
Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Ms. Ghean. Members, any questions for testifier?
Hearing none, Bud Pikrone. And Mr. Pikrone is the last person to have signed up
to testify. If anybody else wants to testify, please sign up in the back.
MR. PIKRONE: Good afternoon, Chair, Members. I got involved in this early on in the
planning stages, Planning Department, and I testified before the Planning
Commission. And even at that time, I brought up the concerns. I had contacted
nine single-family subdivisions in Wailea as well as the boards of the five
condominium subdivisions that have six-month minimal rentals. Each of these
have CC&Rs that are in place to uphold a lifestyle chosen by those residents.
They are in fear. They are in fear that, that's going to change. I, myself, lived in
a vacation rental condo and moved after spending a number of years there, moved
because my wife and I wanted something a little more, well, a little more calm.
We wanted something a little quieter. We wanted more of a home to get to know
our neighbors a little better. I'd hate to see that change. We've had as a matter of
fact in our neighborhood illegal rentals and I can tell you it can't be controlled by
the County. We've tried. I'll give us an example, in Pualani about six, seven,
eight years ago, there was somebody that we were told was running illegal rentals.
We contacted the County. The County said, "Well, do you have proof?" Well,
we checked and checked and the guy was pretty blatant about it. He was running
a club, a vacation club out of his house in Pualani. He had a website. We gave
that website to the County, the County came out and was able to do something.
Knocked on the door, got him out of there, we complained, we threatened to fine;
he ends up selling his property and another one in another subdivision because
that's what he bought them for. He didn't buy them just to live in; he didn't buy
them for himself or family. He bought them just to rent out and make money in
communities that aren't supposed to have them. Since then, it's been nearly
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impossible to find a website with that kind of information. They get smart. They
get extremely smart. They coach the people. We've knocked on doors people we
know are renting the place, they say, "Oh, we're family members, we're friends".
They can't tell you who they're renting from. They'll tell you that it's, well, we,
we've talked to, we have so and so, who's an agent here that we worked through.
They don't even know who the owner is, but they're friends, they're family. This
is very difficult to enforce today. I can't see how you're going to be able to
enforce this. I've actually heard that some people think that because it can't be
enforced that's why it's being legalized. They're going ahead legalizing an illegal
activity because there's no way to enforce it so we might as well make it legal. I
don't believe that's the case. I hope that's not the case. But I would like to work
with all of you to make this a better bill if you want to proceed with it. Thank
you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Pikrone. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Mr. Pikrone, I do have one.
MR. PIKRONE: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: You mentioned something about CC&Rs and in defining a lifestyle.
Is that what you wanted to?
MR. PIKRONE: Well, I was saying is people, people move into these subdivisions, as
you've heard, because they have CC&Rs and it protects a lifestyle that they want.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, would you, would you go as far as to say that, that would define
the character of that neighborhood, the CC&Rs?
MR. PIKRONE: Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you. Members, any other questions? Ms. Baisa?
MR. PIKRONE: Yes?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Thank you, Bud, for being here this afternoon. You
bring up, you know, concerns that we're all very concerned about as we work
with this. But question for you, I value your opinion, do you think that if we were
to say if you have it in your CC&Rs that you can't do this, you can't do it, would
that be enough?
MR. PIKRONE: Well, for some it would. I mean, if you have CC&Rs, in Wailea it
would be, in maybe some other resort areas that have CC&Rs. But there are some
communities that don't have those, that don't have the strict CC&Rs or are not
bound to CC&Rs. I believe Maui Meadows is one of those. They don't have the,
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like Wailea has, and yet they are still a residential community and I think they still
would have a difficult time because we're not just talking CC&Rs. CC&Rs, yes,
it would seem very easy that, that could protect a community or a neighborhood
because you have something in place; you leave it up that community to control
what they do. But you have other areas that for how long have been that type of
thing where people are moving into that neighborhood like in the Maui Meadows,
they're moving in there because it's a neighborhood, it's a community, knowing
that there were no vacation rentals there, knowing that that's not what was zoned
for, whatever and yet now, they're being told that that can change. That's going
to affect their property values, it's going to affect their sense of community, and
it's just, I think for people especially people who have lived there for a long time
that's, that's a, that's a fear. And other people who have purchased in those areas
maybe more recently are certainly going to think well, there goes my property
values. They're going to wonder why did I, why'd I buy in here if, if this is now
going to change? So I think there's, there's a...yes, it can protect people, the
CC&Rs if you have them, but there's those communities that don't have them.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I appreciate that. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Ms. Baisa. Mr. Pikrone, I have another question. You
brought up something. We have had testimony from other people, not, certainly
not today but at other times, saying that they're afraid that their property values
are going to go up because of a moneymaking business next door. So I'm, I, I
don't know where -- I've, I've had people against this testify the same way, so
can you kind of tell me how you anticipate property values going which way?
Because you didn't actually say they were going up or down.
MR. PIKRONE: Yeah, I, I, I think they may be, I mean if you have a zoned area and it's,
it's...we have in Wailea; we have areas that are zoned and condos that are
vacation rentals and that. These are very valuable properties. And because of
that, because you have that in an area where everything is dictated of what
neighborhoods can and can't have that, so, of course, they're going to be a
valuable property for those who want to purchase a property to rent out. But then
you have the other areas that aren't. And I think if you start changing that, it's
going to affect the property values there because ... and downward because again,
what I said earlier, people move there for a specific reason not to be in the
vacation rental areas. So it's just as if you were to take these vacation rental
properties on the beach, these condos, and you were suddenly to say you can no
longer rent those. What do you think is going to happen to vacation or the
property values of those? They're going to go down because people are going to
say, "Wait a minute, I gotta get rid of this, I, I, I can't rent it anymore, I have to
sell it". Because that's specifically what they were doing with that property,
that's how they made their income.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members, any further questions? Thank you, Mr. Pikrone.
Mr. Pikrone was the last person to testify. I see somebody at the table, I'm not
sure if they're testifying. No more? Okay, last chance, anybody wants to testify,
come on down. If not, we're going to close testimony. Three, two, one, okay.
Seeing, Members, seeing nobody come down for further testimony, without any
objection, I close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.

. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, today we will continue reviewing the Short-Term
Rental Home Bill. If there are no questions for the Department at this time, I
would like to take a brief recess to project the proposed revisions on the wall and
get ready for the heavy-duty work.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: No objections, okay. Two minute recess. . . . (gavel).. .

RECESS:

2:00 p.m.

RECONVENE:

2:04 p.m.

CHAIR COUCH: . . . (gavel). . . Okay, the Planning Committee meeting of
November 14 th will come back to order. And Members, we're getting ready to
start here and I just wanted to reiterate to the folks out there that are watching and
in the gallery here, we are trying to rewrite or come up with a short-term rental
home bill. But our key, our key objective is to get something that we can actually
enforce. You're right, we have some issues with enforcing what is out there now.
And what was originally submitted to the Planning Committee, the
Planning Commission and what we're working off of is lacking is in a little bit of
enforcement stuff. When it gets to that point after we determine the criteria, it's
the Chair's intention to go right into enforcement, making it very specific as to
how we can enforce, what we can enforce, what the penalties will be. But this
Committee has heard about the lack of enforcement and is very concerned about
that, and this Chair wants to make sure that enforcement is the number one
priority on this. Because I know the rest of the Committee pretty much agrees
that illegal vacation renters, rentals are harmful to a neighborhood. So we are
looking to enforce. I know the paperwork you have gotten that you may be
basing your testimonies on doesn't show that, but I want to reiterate, we've said it
at almost every meeting, before we go into the meat of the work that we want to
set this up so enforcement is key. So if we don't do that, as you see us going
along and it doesn't show that way, please call us on it, but I, I, I will assure you I

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

November 14, 2011

think you will be pleased with what we come up with as we go through this
process, but it is a process and we are going to get through it. So that being said,
Members, we left off on number K, last time on Page 19 of the, if you're working
off the originally submitted bill, number, Page 19, that's where we left off.
However, we've gotten some information from the Planning Department that they
would like us to take a look at. So, Michele, if you could let us know what your,
your intentions are?
MS. MCLEAN: Thank you, Chair. And I'm glad to be participating in these
discussions. As you know, this is my first meeting on this. So when I was
reviewing the amendments of where the Committee had gotten to, to date, it looks
like some of the language was discussed and, and, and decided on on the floor and
the proposed amendments that were distributed, the first couple of amendments
isn't anything new. It's just taking what I believe the, the goal of the Council was
and just trying to clean it up and tighten it up a little bit. So there's first, four
amendments to Sections B, C, D, and E. Again, it doesn't come up with any new
concept than what the Council has already or what the Committee has already
considered. It's just proposing to clean it up a little bit. So I can read though
those if you'd like or if you want to discuss those now or put them aside and take
them up later?
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, at least the B, C, and D since we've already gone through that -MS. MCLEAN: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: --and, and including E. Anything after that, let's go through.
MS. MCLEAN: Okay, so this is Section 19.65.030, Restrictions and Standards. I
propose switching B and C around so that, and that the new Section B, I believe
would cover all the concerns about who the permit is issued to. And what's
proposed on the handout is, "The short-term home rental permit shall be issued to
a natural person who is an owner of the real property on which the short-term
rental home is located, whether a sole owner, one of multiple owners, or a trustee
or corporate officer if the property is owned by a trust or a corporation". So that
sets it out early on in that section that the permit is issued, issued to a person who
is the owner or tied to the ownership entity.
And then Subsection C is the same as, as the current Subsection B, "That the
owner/permit holder shall have a current TAT and GET license". So that's no
change.
Subsection D relates to, the owner or the designated manager and what those
requirements are. The proposed language that we passed out says, "The
owner/permit holder or a designated manager shall: Number 1. Be accessible to
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guests and County departments 24 hours per day; 2. Reside within 20 miles of the
short-term rental home; and 3. Enforce applicable government regulations and
house rules". So that's required of the owner or the designated manager. Then it
says, "A designated manager shall: Be a person related by blood, marriage or
civil union to the owner/permit holder or have an active Hawaii State Real Estate
License". So again, it's taking all the concepts that were laid out before and, and
I think just puts it in a more concise, a more concise way.
And then the last Section E, states, "The owner/permit holder may not hold more
than one short-term rental home permit unless:" -- and then it has the two
provisions I don't -- "unless: All permits held by the owner/permit holder are for
short-term rental homes where the County's assessed market value of the home is
seven times the County's median single-family home sales price at the time the
applications are submitted; and the owner/permit holder files complete
applications within one-year of the effective date of this ordinance". So that's not
changing the gist of it. It's just rewording it in, in what to me is a clearer way
than the last version.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you for explaining that. We will go back on those
because there are a couple things that wanted to add to that or change. So we'll
go back to those. We'll continue on and when we get done with this section,
we'll hit those again, okay. So Members, going back to number K, we're talking
about, "No short-term rental home shall create any impact greater than those
theretofore existing in that district and shall conform to the character of the
neighborhood". I wanted to go over that one and G, which is the bit about the
CC&Rs. And I, I guess I'd like some comment from both the Department and
Corporation Counsel. When, when you look at G, we said in permitting
short-term rental homes, the Director and the Planning Commission shall not be
bound by any private conditions, covenants or restrictions. I would like to revisit
that at, at the Member's pleasure. We heard about CC&Rs just now and having
looked at it a little bit deeper in the break since the last time we talked about this,
it's at least my opinion and hopefully you guys will share that with me is that
CC&Rs actually define the character of a neighborhood. It's a group of people
who get together and say this is what we want the character of our neighborhood
to be. We agree to these covenants, conventions [sic] and restrictions. That's
what CC&Rs stands for. So to me, that is a definite this is what we want the
character of the neighborhood to be. And if the character of the neighborhood,
the CC&Rs say no short-term rentals are allowed, I, I think that the Department in
considering an application should consider that heavily in granting the, the
application. Members, any comments? Joe?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know, I, I share the same
concerns like you. You know, when we approve subdivisions, you know, going
forward or, you know, from before, you know, people buy their property for that
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reason, residential subdivision, residential subdivision, and of late, you know,
we've gone and ventured into this home business and now we're into B&Bs and
short-term rentals. But you know I share the same concerns like you that if
CC&Rs don't allow it and, you know, our community plan don't allow it, and the
only time you can get it is through a special Conditional Permit, the old ways.
But I share the same concern as you, you do in regards to, you know, if the
CC&Rs states that, that it should be respected. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, so basically what you're asking us to do is in
those changes up there that the Director and the Planning Commission shall
consider, you're not going to continue and be bound by. Is that what you're
asking us to kind of consider?
CHAIR COUCH: If, if that's the will of the Committee, we would...you know,
if...that's what I would like to see, myself.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, that's what I'm asking.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Because you've gone in a long direction but just
get to the point is if that's what you'd like then, you know, some of us concurred.
Remember I said that at the last meeting?
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, I have no problem. You're just saying what I
wanted the last time but outvoted, so go ahead.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, let's talk to the Planning Department. And your concerns
on that might be?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I brought that up.
MS. MCLEAN: Well, there, there are a few sides to it. On the one hand as you
described, CC&Rs can be seen as people getting together and establishing this is
what we want for our neighborhood. Oftentimes CC&Rs are created by the
developer before the subdivision is even built and it's what the developer lays out
at that time. And so as people buy and then properties are sold and over time,
they don't necessarily stick to those original concepts. Additionally,
homeowners' associations which are the ones responsible for enforcing the
CC&Rs will amend CC&Rs, you know, by their bylaws they can amend their
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CC&Rs, but oftentimes and as a member of a homeowners' association, I've seen
this, they don't get recorded. They'll, they'll vote, they'll have the majority vote
or whatever is needed to amend the CC&Rs, but then they don't get filed with the
Bureau of Conveyances so they don't get recorded. So we could end up in a
situation where CC&Rs have been amended but they haven't been recorded. So
we may not have access to them. It, it can create a gray area for the Department
of what are the current and valid CC&Rs and are there other provisions in the
CC&Rs that aren't being followed today just over time, you know, maybe there is
a provision that prohibits ohanas but people have built ohanas? There are a
number of things that the County doesn't enforce that homeowners' associations
over time also don't enforce. So you'd be putting that in our hands of well, these
we need to stand by but these we don't. Having said all that, however, I think it is
reasonable for the Department to consider them. I, I, I do feel that the language
that the Department shall not be bound by is still appropriate because those are
not binding on the Department, but I think it's reasonable for the Department to
consider them with those caveats that I've described. It's, it's, that's not it and
only it in terms of the character of the neighborhood.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Mr. -- well, before we go to Mr. Hopper, if we throw something
in the application portion that says as part of an application you must provide the,
a letter to the homeowners' association and you also must provide if there isn't
one, you must provide current CC&Rs preferably from the, the homeowners'
association themselves. Would that suffice in getting your concerns about current
CC&Rs?
MS. MCLEAN: For the most part. I mean, if there are subdivisions that are, you know,
that have been around a very long time, current owners may not even know what
some of the old amendments might have been if they weren't recorded. That
doesn't make them less valid in the eyes of the residents of that subdivision. But I
think we can make the reasonable effort if the owner or it the applicant gives us
the current version of the CC&Rs. You know, that, that's, we can make our best
effort.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Michele, when someone buys, a new owner buys,
isn't part of this, the sales process a current copy of your CC&Rs and whatever
else when you buy into these homeowners' association, aren't you required to be
provided that at that point in time?
MS. MCLEAN: Yes. And, and what you are provided, well, before you purchase the
home, you have a title report.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
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MS. MCLEAN: And you need to know all the encumbrances on your property. And
when CC&Rs are recorded against your land those come up as encumbrances -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, if...
MS. MCLEAN: --the CC&Rs and amendments to those CC&Rs -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's what I'm trying to drive at, so -MS. MCLEAN: -- should come up at that time.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --any new owner, although I know many don't read
them but they are provided with the most current, hopefully most updated
amended CC&Rs, right?
MS. MCLEAN: Right, but what happens is sometimes CC&Rs are amended but then
they're just not recorded.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Now who's responsible for that?
MS. MCLEAN: The homeowners' association.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So again, that doesn't become a problem for us. If
you're following whatever CC&Rs are provided then that's the one that you work
with, and if the homeowners' association hasn't updated, I don't think that
becomes our situation or our kuleana if you want to put it in a more blunt manner.
You know, it's just that I'm feeling like, you're, you're telling me that it's a good
idea; however, on the other side, it's not updated, it's not, it's not current. But is
that our responsibility? When does it become our responsibility? CC&Rs are a
private agreement between you, the homeowner, and the homeowners'
association, right?
MS. MCLEAN: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so, again, if we're going to consider it then,
you know, then you know, if you don't say, if you still want to keep "shall not be
bound by it", but then, you know, I still say... should be or, or will be or maybe or
may be a part of your decision-making. 1 think that has to be done. Whatever
conditions you want to put, a letter, whatever, I don't care, but you know, at this
point if there are CC&Rs and they are reflected of the community then that should
be considered a big part of a, of the approval process. So I said that the last time,
and I haven't changed my mind on this time around. In fact, I'm glad it's brought
up this time around, you know?
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CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any other questions for the Department? If not,
we'll go to the Corporation Counsel's comments.
MR. HOPPER: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I think I spoke about this last week a bit. This
was in the 1997 Bed and Breakfast Law and was carried over to the more recent
one and is now since that was the model has been carried over into to, to this, to
this bill. And I, I, I wasn't around in '97, but it was, it, it does appear to be with
the concern that this language came up because of the concern that the Council
may have had at the time that the, the Planning Department or the
Planning Commission would, would become an interpreter of a, of a private
covenant between other parties, between a purchaser of a home and a, and a
developer. And one of the concerns with that could possibly be that the County
would be seen as interpreting someone else's private agreement, and typically the
County would not be in the business of interpreting someone else's, you know,
private contract at that time. I, I, I think some, something like a, if a letter was
required from the homeowners' association stating very clearly that the proposed
short-term rental use is allowed by the CC&Rs of the subdivision would make
things a lot easier, so, so then the Planning Department or, you know, the
Corporation Counsel as their legal advisor isn't required to make determinations
if for example there could be some ambiguity in CC&Rs if there was a statement
that commercial use is prohibited and there are some argument over well, this is a
commercial use, this is a residential use and things like that. That may help to
alleviate some of the issues the Department may have to deal with in considering
these, because if the Department grants an approval and there are those who
believe that the CC&Rs prohibit the use, you know, the Department could be
under some scrutiny there as, as far as being seen as approving a use over the
CC&Rs. Whereas if the CC&Rs are not a factor considered, you know, that could
be a separate enforcement matter between the homeowners' association and the
individual whereas, you know, the County laws will be enforced by the County
and the private contract, contracts as with other private contracts would be
enforced between the parties to those contracts. And so I, I believe that was the
historical reasoning behind the restriction, but if, if, if the Committee does decide
to change that, I would, you know, probably recommend something like a letter
from the homeowners' association stating that the use is allowed would, would
make things a lot simpler and then the either the Planning Commission or
Department could say, okay, there's a statement that the use is allowed and, you
know, can go from there.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, any comments? Ms. Baisa?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. This is good. I think that if
we were to adopt the language we're talking about and the idea of having a
certification from the homeowners' association, that it would take away at least
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some of the concern that people have that they bought into a neighborhood or
moved into a neighborhood and it's existed that way and things might change. So
I think that would be very, very helpful, 'cause our intent, of course, is not to
disturb the character of neighborhoods.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. And, and, Members, that's, that goes to point K on this
list. We're talking about the character of the neighborhood and, and in my
opinion, CC&Rs define the character of a neighborhood.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. I, I recently came back from a trip
from the mainland and my brother-in-law owns a property up in Maui Meadows
and he received this letter in regards to if they had any objections for a short-term
rental that is trying to get their permit from the County of Maui. And his first
question is, to me was that I thought this was a residential subdivision? So I, I,
you, you, you know, I thought I'd bring it up, you know, for you in regards to the
comments that I get back, although he's a relative, you know, that's a comment
that he, you know, provided me with, I thought this was a residential subdivision?
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, any other comments for
Corporation Counsel or Department? Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I agree with the approach that
Mr. Hopper is outlining, because I, I don't think the County should be in the
position of having to, to make the determination of the validity of the CC&Rs.
But if there's a CC&R in place that clearly states that the, that short-term rentals
are not allowed, then I certainly don't think that the County should be in a
position of, of overriding that when there's evidence that those are in place. So

CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members? Yeah, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, just one more comment. You know, we
know the number of short-term rentals that is being considered. Maybe the
consideration for certain areas would be a particular number. And one of the
suggestion for Maui Meadows was ten. You know, I, I cannot see all 100 going
into Maui Meadows but ten, yeah, maybe we can live with that. And the other
thing that I'd like to mention is that what do we do with density, what do we do
with our infrastructure to support entities should all 100 go into Maui Meadows?
It's something that we, we need to think about.
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CHAIR COUCH: And that will be, we'll discuss that when we get to the cap section
which is coming up.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, in G, would language, would everybody be
amenable to the language saying, "In permitting short-term rental homes the
Director and the Planning Commission may consider --"
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Shall.
CHAIR COUCH: -- "shall consider", okay, we'll go with, "shall consider any private
conditions, covenants or restrictions upon the subject parcel. Any such
limitations may be enforced against the property owner through the appropriate
civil action". That basically says that if there are some other issues that the
homeowners, you know, that's their kuleana because the County can't enforce
that. But if the Director and the Commissions consider the CC&Rs and then we
throw in when we get to the application procedure where they have to get a copy,
a current copy of the CC&Rs from the homeowners' association and quite
possibly a letter saying whether or not the, the short-term rental is permitted in the
CC&Rs, that should solve pretty much everybody's concerns.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Just because they, you know, you, you're
scratching in everything, try read that again, because I mean, I'm kind of confused
because...
CHAIR COUCH: In permitting short-term rental homes, the Director and the Planning
Commissions shall consider -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, she scratched out "consider" that's the first
thing that ...please. Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: -- any private conditions, covenants upon the subject parcel.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: May I ask Mr. Hopper, would that...if I may ask
Mr. Hopper? Mr. Hopper, would that fit along in the lines of what you were
thinking of as far as enforceability or what we would consider?
MR. HOPPER: Well, Mr., Mr. Chair, I, I think it would still seem to require the, the --
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. HOPPER: -- Planning Department or Corporation Counsel to review and find the
use approved. If, if the language regarding a letter from the homeowners'
association stating clearly that the use is permitted under the CC&Rs of that, of,
of, of that area then I, I wouldn't see a reason for the Department to second guess
that. Now that would be a letter from the homeowners' association so if that
letter, if that letter is, is worded clearly enough or our requirement for that letter is
clear enough, I'm not sure why you would need a separate section saying that
they shall consider. It's almost like an application, part of an application
requirement. like a owner giving permission to a lessee to apply. It could be a
letter from the association. So that may make, may make things easier and, and a
bit more clear.
CHAIR COUCH: To just pull it out and then require that letter at the time of
application?
MR. HOPPER: Well, yeah, I mean, the, the section, I'm not sure if you would want to
put that in the, it would maybe make sense in the application requirements
section, but it would maybe be something like that the Department, that the, the
owner must provide a, a letter from the homeowners' association or, or I don't
know if it's always a homeowners' association. It could be an AOAO, well,
maybe not with this bill but the governing body of the, of that, you know,
subdivision, you know, expressly stating that the use is permitted under the, the
CC&Rs. You know some language like that and I don't necessarily, I'm not
necessarily sure we can come up with the best language right now, but if that's the
direction from the Committee, we can look at drafting that.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any objections to have Corp. Counsel draft up the
proper language? They know where we want to go with it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I prefer that. I'd like between the Corp. Counsel
and, and Planning, the Deputy, you know, because she came up with some
excellent wording too. I mean, we want to be clear on our direction and I think
we're clear. Now if we you just put in the right wording, I think because the way
you were going, Mr. Chair, I just was -CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --very confused.
CHAIR COUCH: So Corp. Counsel, Department are you willing to come up with some
good language for us next, within the next meeting or two?
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MS. MCLEAN: Yes.
MR. HOPPER: Yes, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, great. Thank you. Any other concerns, Members on
number G? Okay, and we, we fixed, we went through H, I , and J, so going,
going back to K which again says, "No short-term rental home shall create any
impact greater than those theretofore existing in that district and shall conform",
or what did we come up with? "Short-term rentals shall conform to the character
of the existing neighborhood in which it is situated. Prior to issuing a permit, the
Department shall consider the following", and then we listed the whole list of
things that we would, we would like the Department to consider. For instance,
when we talk about size and design of structures, do we want 11,000 square foot
homes to go from setback to setback all the way around when all the rest of the
homes are on, you know, half-acre lots and they're smaller? You know that kind
of thing. If that, that's what that is designed to mitigate. That, that is happening,
by the way, there are people who are building homes that go from setback to
setback and they plan on using them for some sort of rental or B&B and this
would prohibit that kind of thing. Those seven items go a long way in helping the
Planning Department--at least that according to the Planning Department--in
determining the character of a neighborhood. Any comments on that, Michele?
MS. MCLEAN: Thank you, Chair. That was a, a list of things we came up with in trying
to imagine something that wouldn't fit in versus something that would fit in, you
know, what distinguishes the two? And the things that we came up with would fit
into one or more of those categories. So other ideas that we've heard essentially
can fall into one of those categories, so we felt that that was a, a pretty broad list.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Mr. Hopper, any comments on that before we go?
MR. HOPPER: Just a comment. I'm not sure if it was intentional. It does say, the
applicable community plan? I, I didn't know if, if the, if the Council was
interested in having the General Plan ,which would include both the Countywide
Policy Plan and the Maui Island Plan, be considered. It could say, the, the
General Plan and applicable community plan if that's the desire, if, if there's a
reason to only include community and not the General, that, that's, that's fine too,
but ...
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, we had that discussion and typically the way we determined,
what we determined was the community plan is on top of the, you know, is a, is a
more precise execution of the General Plan. So we figured that would be sort of
redundant, because the community plan is very detailed, very precise, and the
General Plan is more of a this is kind of what we want to see.
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MR. HOPPER: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: That, that, we did have that discussion and that's what we came up
with. Does that, does that meet your concerns?
MR. HOPPER: Well, the, the, the, the community plans as adopted are supposed to be
consistent with the Countywide Policy Plan and, and Maui Island Plan, but if
there was discussion on that already and there was a determination then, then,
then that's fine.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any questions on that, changing K to read like that?
Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'd just like the Department's thoughts on...it seems like
the Numbers 4 through 7 are reasonably objective, but 1 through 3 seems to me to
be a bit subjective in its application. And I just wonder the degree to which
somebody might get the, some of the runarounds we've been hearing about from
Numbers 1 through 3?
MS. MCLEAN: It's a, that's a valid concern. We are trying to balance the interest of
coming up with, with a good bill versus those more intangible concerns that, that
communities raise. Trying to think of examples of where 1, 2 or 3 might play a
role. One issue that, that I have seen in testimony is the parking that's required
for a short-term rental home. If the general look of the neighborhood has, you
know, hedges in the front and parking in a garage, and a short-term rental home
application comes in with gravel parking all in the front yard, that's very different
from the look and character of that neighborhood and so that would fall into
No. 3. That wouldn't necessarily fall into 4, 5, 6 or 7. Similar with the size of the
structure or where it's situated on the lot, as the Chair described. You know, you
have a, a subdivision with large lots with the homes set pretty much in the center
of the lot, and then you see this home that's built, huge home built out to the
setbacks, that's not in keeping with the character of the neighborhood either. So
there are -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair?
MS. MCLEAN: --There are other, other concerns besides those much more specific black
and white ones.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I'm beginning to share
Mr. White's concerns. My understanding is that nobody is going to build
buildings to do this. It has to be an existing building. So you have a home in a
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neighborhood and it's been there for quite a while and it may have a gravel front
yard and it may be set in the middle of the lot or wherever it is and it may be a
little different than, you know, the neighbors, so what, what is the difference? It's
been there all along the way it is. And now you decide that you're going to
convert one of the rooms into a vacation rental. I, I, I don't know, I don't know if
this is really necessary or if it can be objective?
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Well, I guess, Ms. McLean, maybe you can correct me if I'm
wrong, but this is kind of a guidelines that they can use in determining the
character of a neighborhood. If that, that house or whatever has been there for a
long time then that, that is, you're right, that speaks to the character of the
neighborhood. But if it's something that, and this is kind of the gray area that
we're going to try and protect, but you know, crafty people will find ways around.
This is to, to help in the gray area where somebody builds a house, gets ready to
use it or even lives in it for six months and then says, okay, now I'm going to do a
vacation rental and builds this huge monstrosity in the middle of a, you know, a
different type of neighborhood.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I think we better be very clear, Mr. Chair, about what we allow
to be turned into a vacation rental and that will prevent that.
CHAIR COUCH: Did we just have a power failure?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Sure looks like it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What's going on?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, I think yours...it's just you.
CHAIR COUCH: Recess. .. (gavel).. .
RECESS:

2:40 p.m.

RECONVENE:

2:50 p.m.

CHAIR COUCH: . . . (gavel). . . Okay. The Planning Committee meeting of
November 14 th will come back to order. Sorry about that. We had a electrical
malfunction in just one small area, but a very key area. Alright, we were talking
about character of the neighborhood. And I believe Mr. Victorino had a question
but maybe not. We have quorum so we're good to go. Alright ...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes?

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

November 14, 2011

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I just, you know, I wanted to play up on what
Ms. Baisa brought up -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: -- which was quite important in regards to this
pertaining to existing and not so much as to something being built specifically for
this particular use. That is my understanding and that is my support also that I
don't look, I'm not looking to people building units for this particular use and so I
think, so anyways I don't know if you were going somewhere with this addition
to K?
CHAIR COUCH: Correct. If we could bring up the rest of K? There we go. Part of the
deal is you're right, we're, further on down here we talk about how old the
building has to be before it can be used.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: But there are crafty folks that will live in it for a year and then decide
to make it a, a short-term rental which we -- yeah, I know it's really hard to, you
know, where are we going to put this? So that's why we throw this in here as a,
again, something that the, that the Planning Department can determine is this part
of the character of the neighborhood? Doesn't mean that if it's, that this isn't
an... saying we shall deny if this happens, it's just goes along with determining the
character of the neighborhood, I guess.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Can I ask a question -CHAIR COUCH: Sure, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --to the Planning Department? You know, Item
1, 2, and 3 what we were discussing earlier, size and design of structures, setback,
and location of structure on the lot, and then of course, appearance and
maintenance of the lot itself In a rural area like, you know, well, we're talking
Maui Meadows here, what is the maximum size that a person can build on a rural
lot? Because, I, myself, I cannot see going from setback to setback to set...four
setbacks.
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MS. MCLEAN: Right. Right. It would be a very large home. I don't know offhand
how many square feet it would be if you look at a typical square, half-acre lot.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: What is the norm?
MS. MCLEAN: It would depend on the character of the neighborhood. That's kind of
what we're getting at is, if the Department's being asked to look at an application
and determine whether it fits into the character of the neighborhood, you know,
what does that mean to you? You know, what things do you look at when you're
thinking about is that in the character of the neighborhood? And to me, some of
the things you think about are, you know, it's the design of the house, it's, you
know, is it, are all the homes up on the street and this is one is setback or the other
way around? So it's, we're open to suggestions and if, if some of these are too
broad and, and the Committee wishes to strike them, that's easier for us, but we're
just trying to nail down what character of the neighborhood would entail.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Would you know what is the, the largest
structure in that particular area and the smallest structure?
MS. MCLEAN: I, I don't, not off the top of my head, no.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: I guess to follow up on his question, are there restrictions onto the size
of a, of a dwelling? It's my understanding that there isn't really. I mean, you can
make it as big as you want as long as you stay within the setbacks.
MS. MCLEAN: That's correct. In the Agricultural District there is a total maximum
developable area of an Agricultural lot, but in the Residential Districts I believe
it's just to the setbacks. And you know, a residential lot is, is a half an acre so
that's, you know, just shy of 22,000 square feet, you know, subtract some for
setbacks but then you can go two stories. So you could conceivably have an
enormous structure on a, on a Rural lot, on a half-acre lot.
CHAIR COUCH: Which is my understanding is happening in a, in a application that's
happening through the Department now. Somebody has actually done that which
is what we're trying to prevent here. Members, this is not set in stone, that's why
we brought it up to see if anybody has any concerns, questions about it. The
Department was just wondering how they can determine what the heck the
character of a neighborhood is, and this kind of is a, is a list but not inclusive or
exclusive of anything else, but this is a list that they can use to kind of determine
if, if there are any concerns, let's talk about them. Ms. Baisa?
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VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I still maintain and I need to find the section in here and I can't
put my hands on it right away, maybe staff can help, where is it in here that says
you can't build to do this, that it has to be an existing structure, what does it say?
What's the, what's the section?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Going back to the early part ...
CHAIR COUCH: It's actually number "L", the very next, the very next item.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Okay, it says, "short-term rental homes shall be limited to
single-family structures existing and constructed as of the date of application for
the short-term rental home permit". So these are structures that are already there.
They're in the community. They're part of the community. The fact that you're
going to change the use, in my opinion, is not going to...the size and design of the
structure should have been handled or if this was a problem when the, when the
structure was permitted.
CHAIR COUCH: Again, these aren't actual restrictions; these are ways to determine
character of the neighborhood. If the ...
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair, what I'm worried about is interpretation.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: We have a terrible time with laws that are not specific that are
left to interpretation. And then we have all these people calling us and they're in
the, in the war with permitting, permitters [sic] because of interpretation. I would
rather we didn't put a whole lot of that in this, in this ordinance.
CHAIR COUCH: Chair's open to other ways to define character of the neighborhood.
Right now if you just say, "character of the neighborhood" that is a huge, wide,
gaping hole as to interpretation. This kind of narrows that hole a little bit.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I live in a neighborhood.
CHAIR COUCH: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I think we all know the character of the neighborhood. If it tends
to be a quiet, bedroom community, where in the morning everybody gets up and
goes to school and to work, and around 5, 6 o'clock in the afternoon we're all
returning and we're having dinner and quietly getting ready to go to bed at night,
that pretty much defines a neighborhood. I mean, that's the character of that
neighborhood. Now somebody moves in and they have a whole different
lifestyle, they don't go to work, they stay home all day, and they're in and out
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racing up and down the road and having loud, loud parties. We all know what
character of a neighborhood is and what fits and what doesn't fit. So, you know,
it's a very hard thing to define because it's very subjective.
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: But I don't know about just, I, I, I'm concerned about size and
design of the structure. You may have a very large home and it's been there for a
very long time and it's part of the neighborhood and it's not going to change
anything, so it's not -- to me it's irrelevant. That's where I'm going. But if
everybody wants to put 'em in, that's fine. I, I can go -- any way. My, my intent
is that we come up with a law that does not alter the character of neighborhoods,
and I think it's difficult to define the character of a neighborhood but yet we all
know what it is.
CHAIR COUCH: Madam Vice-Chair, I certainly agree with you. My concern is the
lawyers on either side that would say, sorry, this isn't defined or sorry, you know,
you're, you're not prohibiting it here. So that's, that's why we're trying to kind of

VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Well, this is why, Chair, as we go further on with this law I think
that you define the character of the neighborhood by saying, okay, we're going to
have quiet hours from this time to this time, and nobody's racing up and down the
streets or having loud parties after a certain time, or getting up and, you know,
racing up and down the road early, because we're bothering everybody. Nobody
parks on the street because all of our cars are parked in our yards. I mean, to me
those kinds of things are, are regulated and they can be regulated by the rules we
put in this law.
CHAIR COUCH: So you'd rather kind of see that in that section ... (inaudible)...
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: And I want them very specific.
CHAIR COUCH: In that section? Okay.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Other concerns? Mr. Victorino, then Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, again, I share the same sentiment and I
really believe if you were to take out 1 through 3 and leave the rest, I think that
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pretty much covers what you really intend and then doesn't leave a lot of
ambiguity, the, you know, people to determine -CHAIR COUCH: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: -- and open up, you know, somebody to determine,
that being the Planning Department or someone else to, to determine. 'Cause I
think what we're all tired of hearing is we have these ordinances and rules or
policies and it's all determined by some planner who said this year, it's black.
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Next year, another planner, it's white and it's the
same ordinance, the same policy or the same rules but again, and so the people get
frustrated and they're calling us. And so, I, I really believe if you took 1 through
3 out and renumbered them 1, 2, 3, 4, leave that in, and then in the other section
you want to add whatever you need to add like Ms. Baisa said, that's fine also.
But I think you leave too much room for interpretation by trying to, you actually
leave more for interpretation.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think that's what you're looking at.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, understood.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members any other thought...oh, Mr. White had some concerns
and then ...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, basically the same as Mr. Victorino and
Ms. Baisa. I think getting rid of 1 through 3 helps the process. What I think we
hear most about is noise, parking, traffic and things of that sort. So I think to me
that comes in the enforcement.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And as long as we can handle noise and other problems
that are created by these, that has nothing to do with size or design, setbacks,
location of the structure or appearance and maintenance, so -CHAIR COUCH: Okay, any, any other comments.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: -- I, I, I move to strike those three. Actually we don't
need a motion.
CHAIR COUCH: We don't need a motion.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: It's not even in there yet.
CHAIR COUCH: If there's no objection, we'll strike 1, 2, and 3.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And renumber the other two, 1, 2, 3 ...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Hang on, I got ...
CHAIR COUCH: Alright, hold on.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I just wanted to get feedback from the Department
about this striking of 1, 2, and 3, just the ...
MS. MCLEAN: Yeah, we have no objections to that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, and so, and then follow-up, Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Item 0, in regards to a sign with all the quiet hours
and no amplified sounds and whatever, that sort of each dwelling, each unit would
need to at least post those and they, themselves enforce it.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, we're getting, we're coming up to that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right, quiet hours and all that stuff?
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So that's kind of where I think Ms. Baisa is
addressing and it's seems to be listed there in Item 0 coming up.
CHAIR COUCH: Yep.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: So, if there are no objections we will remove 1, 2, and 3 and renumber
4, 5, 6, and 7.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you, Members. Alright, going onto L. We discussed that
or we, we started to discuss that. "Short-term rental homes shall be limited to
single-family structures existing and constructed as of the date of the application
for the short-term rental home permit." Members, you heard me discuss a couple
scenarios. I would like to add after, "constructed as of', the words, "one year
prior to" the date of the application. So that, so that somebody has to be in the
house for at least a year before they -- they can't build the house for, for a specific
purpose of short-term rental.
MS. WILLENBRINK: You'd like me to.. .
CHAIR COUCH: Sure. See, see what it looks like and if people are okay with that. "At
least" I'm sorry, "constructed at least one-year" and taking out the "as of'.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, short-term rental homes shall be limited to
single-family structures existing and constructed as least one year prior to the date
of application for ...
CHAIR COUCH: Comments, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: How 'bout five years?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, let's go ten then ... (inaudible)...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: The longer the better, I'd go ten. We ain't going
nowhere.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Mateo? Chair Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Mr. Chairman, thank you very much and I will be the
devil's advocate.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: By, by just saying every component we're gonna
review, there's going to be a whole lot of questions regarding specifics. The best
thing and the easiest thing to do is allow these operations in appropriately zoned
areas and keep them out of our neighborhoods. Easy. And they can still go
through their process in zoned areas or in resort areas, but this invasion is gonna
continue to be real difficult. Planning Department, when you remove those three

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

November 14, 2011

items from the, the area we just visited, indicated they needed it to determine
character. Those things are not there anymore. How are you going to determine
character? You know, we're playing this game. It's a ping-pong match. So I
think, I think we've gotta come to grips with it, you know, and say, is it
appropriate in neighborhoods? The impacts to neighborhoods once it's not
residents living there, it is an impact. It's changed already. So, ping-pong
matches, Mr. Chairman. So I think this is going to be a real difficult process
because we all have different views. So it's just going to be, it's just going to be
difficult because for myself, I don't think it should be easy to get a permit to come
into our neighborhoods. I think it should be challenging. So I just wanted to
share that frustration because we're gonna go through each one of these items and
we continuously have a multitude of issues and concerns individually. So, devil's
advocate.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Yeah, this Committee is charged with trying to
come with something, if anything to, to -- more importantly to enforce the, what,
what's happening right now which is a lot of the illegal TVRs or STRs as we see
them. And, and in order to come up with something to enforce, we need to come
up with rules to enforce and that's kind of what we're doing now. Now it could
be more difficult to get the permit, that's fine if that's what the Committee
decides to go in that direction. But this Chair certainly wants to have a set of
rules and then immediately be able to enforce them and enforce them heavily. So
that, that's the intent of the or at least the direction that I would like this meeting
to go in, and yeah, we will have concerns back and forth as to whether or not they
should even be in neighborhoods. I think that will come down to the vote kind of
situation. But I do agree with you that we do need to come up with some sort of
enforcement. So that's where we're trying to go with this.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, sir. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: What, what the Chairman had just said, are we
gonna see anywhere in this ordinance, items that we took away, character of the
neighborhood?
CHAIR COUCH: You mean, you're talking about the size of the structure and all that?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And all of that, yeah? No?
CHAIR COUCH: It's, it's up to the, the Members. We, we just struck those three. We
are gonna talk about in letter 0 about quiet hours and noise and traffic and
whatnot.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Maybe put 'em in there.
CHAIR COUCH: We can throw stuff in there as well, but we will, we can put stuff in, at
other, in enforcement areas or application time.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, the, the other thing that I was going to
mention and we heard it from Public Works that we don't have enough manpower
to do the enforcement now, and hopefully we can, you know, if it does come in
for a budget amendment to add more personnel, you know, I'm all for that in
regards to enforcing the ordinance that we presently have. But if not, you know,
hopefully we don't forget when we do the budget that we include a number of
personnel just to do enforcement.
CHAIR COUCH: And thank you, Budget Chair Pontanilla. It is my, it's my intent to
bring up at, at the appropriate spot in here, the permit fees and what those permit
fees can be used for, including specific with the Planning Department one or two
enforcement officers that, that's their complete and only job is to enforce on this.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: But that's when we get down into the enforcement section.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: Just so you know, the Chair's intent is what I intend to bring up
something along those lines, however we craft it and want to and want to set it up.
But if we have one or two people whose only job is to enforce on this, we might
be able to nail, you know, nip the illegal stuff in the bud. So ...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Can I ask, can I ask one more question?
CHAIR COUCH: Certainly.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Not in this particular area but for Corporation
Counsel. Once we create an ordinance like the B&Bs and, and now we're looking
at short-term rentals, we set a particular number for different districts. Should the
numbers go higher than what is being...being allocated, can someone come to the
County and sue the County in regards to, you know, infringing on my rights,
you've taken, taken the ability for me to, to do a B&B as well as short-term
rental?
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MR. HOPPER: Mr. Chair, I think the, the heart of that question is whether or not caps
are, are legal in this case, and I would say, yes that they, they are legal. Now the
Council could always amend the caps if it wanted to and, and increase it, but you
know, it's, I wouldn't see -- one thing with these permits generally is that that's
one of the reasons you establish criteria so that if there is a denial of the permit,
the criterias is clear and provided, and so if there's a legal challenge to that denial
it can be justified by the facts of the application and the criteria in here. And so,
you know, I, I, I do think that if you had caps, those caps are enforceable. It was a
legislative determination by the Council. Right now, short-term rental homes as
defined here are, are not allowed by the law. So you're, you're allowing some
but, you know, I, I wouldn't say that you would be legally obligated to allow an
unlimited amount of them. So I do think caps are defensible. I'm not sure if the
Department studied those in, in other areas, but I, I would not see a legal
challenge, you know, of someone trying to get a permit over the cap being, having
any merit.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, and the reason why I asked that question
is, you know, we've been sued in regards to takings so this has no relationship in
regards to takings?
MR. HOPPER: Well, a takings would be, first of all, the, a person cannot make a takings
claim unless they've received their last discretionary permit to do the land use. In
other words, if, if the person has property and they want to sort of up zone it to the
point where they're allowed to do an additional use, if they need a discretionary
permit to do that use and they're denied that discretionary permit based on the
criteria, there's no takings claim. Takings is either the denial of 100 percent of
any economically viable use of the property, which if they still...had a residential
home wouldn't happen because they would, could still live in their house which is
an economically viable use. Or if it's, you know, you try to take away basically
someone's, if they already have a permit to do something like that or an
entitlement and since they wouldn't have the entitlement yet, then no I would see
no basis for a takings claim.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, good. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, any concerns with the, "at least one year prior to the date of
application"? Mr. -- Ms. Baisa?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Mr.? Okay, I get called Councilman all the time.
CHAIR COUCH: That's alright.
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VICE-CHAIR BAISA: In fact, I got called that today. People don't know how to
address Councilwomen. Anyway, about the one year, why, why one year? Is that
just a number that sounded good or is there something behind it?
CHAIR COUCH: The issue that came up was somebody building a house, getting a
house, getting their permits to start building it for short-term use, and then right as
the house is finished immediately going right in and, and applying for a
short-term rental permit.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Doesn't seem like a very long time, one year.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It's not.
CHAIR COUCH: I'm, I'm, I'm open to anything. But one year was just a number.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: You know, the, the reason why I question this is, you know,
there's been so much concern about the, the ... directing housing away from the
housing market, and people coming in and buying and building and converting
everything into short-term rentals once this ordinance if it gets passed. One year
is not a very long time. Takes you six months or more to build a house depending
on how the permitting goes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman, I'd like to amend from one year to
five.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Second.
CHAIR COUCH: We can do it via motion but if there's no objection I can go to five.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Alright. Then make it five, that's fine.
MR. HOPPER: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, sir?
MR. HOPPER: Just a comment. In speaking with the Deputy Director briefly, we, we,
at least I think that there should probably be a clarification as to which the kind of
the triggering event where you measure. Should it be final permit inspection
maybe? Some language saying that, that the home would have received its final
permit inspection I guess, at least five years prior to the -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Date of application.
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MR. HOPPER: -- the, the date of application.
CHAIR COUCH: So "constructed" isn't enough?
MR. HOPPER: Well, I, I, I and maybe, well, it's if it's constructed by still waiting
permit inspection, I mean, it would just...I think and the Deputy Director can
explain too, but just for I think her staff people to be able to look at a date and
measure the five years, it would maybe be good to clarify when that five-year
period, would, would begin was the comment. Whether it's final inspection or
some other date, "existing and constructed" perhaps there could be varying
interpretations of when something is constructed. I mean, it's some of it's up; if
not all of it or its substantial completion is a I know a date that is used as a
construction term. I mean, just as a suggestion and I did speak with the
Department a bit about that.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, let me ask the Planning Department, I don't think you, you may
know the answer to this, but it's my understanding there's really no real final
inspection, because a single-family residence doesn't require a Certificate of
Occupancy. I mean, you, you have your plumbing signoff, you have all the other
things signed off but there's no overall okay, the, the house is signed off on.
MS. MCLEAN: Thank you, Chair. Actually there is -CHAIR COUCH: There is?
MS. MCLEAN: -- final inspection. There is not a CO requirement as you said and so
most people don't get their final inspection. And -CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay.
MS. MCLEAN: -- we're actually seeing a problem with that now. DSA is following up
on a number of these permits that appear to be open whereas in fact, the homes
have been constructed, they've been occupied and they haven't been, you know,
closed in that sense. But everybody should get a final inspection before they
occupy a residential -CHAIR COUCH: But they don't.
MS. MCLEAN: -- structure. They don't always.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: It's not common.
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CHAIR COUCH: Then we can say final inspection. If they don't get a final inspection
that's their kuleana.
MS. MCLEAN: I would like to get some feedback from the resource people whether
now or at a later point, because this has become an issue. This ties back into
miscellaneous inspections for example, because there could be a structure that
was lawfully constructed and just, you know, that's been there for years and they
haven't gotten their final. So if this comes up because there wasn't that, you
know, there wasn't a CO requirement so they didn't get their final, the house has
been there for ten years and they never got their final. I think this is. We need to
have some date to use as that trigger as, as Deputy Corp. Counsel said and final
inspection would be one of those triggers, but it, it might not be only method we
can use to, to determine that the house has been occupied.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Question?
CHAIR COUCH: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So when, so when does the homeowner pays his
property tax? So if he hasn't gotten his final inspection, he's been living there for
ten years, bill 'em for ten years?
MS. MCLEAN: Yeah, if, you can give us, give the Department and Corp. Counsel
maybe talking to Public Works and, -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, okay, that would be good.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: -- and Real Property Tax to, to try to come up with what a trigger can
be.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: We'd be happy to work on that.
CHAIR COUCH: So you're aware of the Council's direction? Without objection,
Members we'll have the Corp. Counsel and Department come up with language
for L, seeing that we want five years. Is that correct?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yes.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you. Alright, M. Now M we changed a little bit because
Hana and Lanai and Molokai had all different requirements and we thought that it
all, the way we changed it would fit everybody's requirements. So since we have
one Member from one of those three areas, we'll take a look at it. Basically M
now I would like it to read, "All short-term rental homes shall display a twosquare-foot sign along the main access road identifying the short-term rental
home permit number and 24-hour", "and a 24-hour contact," oh, I'm sorry, "and
24-hour contact information for the owner or manager". And I think that
incorporates everybody's concerns in the outlying districts, basically saying we
need a two-foot square sign. The initial wording was one-foot-square and onefoot square is pretty dang small. It's about an eight and a half by eleven. It's a
little bit bigger than an eight and a half by eleven sign. That's not very big. So,
oh okay, there's one-foot square right there?
MS. MCLEAN: This is our vigilant-staff-prepared -CHAIR COUCH: Yes -MS. MCLEAN: -- sign of different sizes.
CHAIR COUCH: -- prepared the one-foot-square sign.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Where's two-foot?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Go double.
CHAIR COUCH: And two-foot is there.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think I like three, bigger. ... (chuckling)... Okay,
that's good.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I know.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That helps.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members, so that's why we went from one-foot- to two-footsquare signs. Any concerns with that? And it's not too big to be an advertising
vehicle for the, for the bed and -- or the short-term rental and it's probably not big
enough to really, I mean, I've seen bigger signs, family signs than that in some
places so it's not going to affect I don't think the, the look of the neighborhood if
you will.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair?
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CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Baisa? Oh, ...
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, you can go ahead, Kim.
CHAIR COUCH: Go ahead, Kim.
MS. WILLENBRINK: I think you had wanted to enter into a discussion about the
Commercial Sign Ordinance and if this would have any effect on
CHAIR COUCH: We're going to do that right after this, you bet.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: That was where I was going, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Right. Along those lines, the Commercial Sign Ordinance, we're
going to have to figure out since we require this sign and I'm not sure if bed and
breakfasts require a sign or not, but since we're going to require this sign, we're
going to have to make sure that it, it conforms to or we add something in the
Commercial Sign Ordinance. Unfortunately, we don't have that as part of our bill
here, so we're going to have to make a note with Staff to make some changes.
Staff, were you able or, Planning Department, were you able to look and see if
this requirement conflicts with this Commercial Sign Ordinance?
MS. MCLEAN: No.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, that's fine.
MS. MCLEAN: Give you a short answer, no. Sorry.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes?
MS. WILLENBRINK: I did check a little bit and I guess it could go either way, but you
made a very good point that this is something we are requiring -CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --rather than it be advertisement per se. However, it could turn
into advertisement on their behalf. When I spoke to Ms. Flammer, she said it
could be considered an informational sign.
CHAIR COUCH: And what are the restrictions on informational signs? I don't have the
Code in front of me. I could look it up.
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MS. WILLENBRINK: I think it would just require maybe Corporation Counsel directing
us, because it's something that we are requiring rather than ...
CHAIR COUCH: Corp. Counsel, any concerns?
MR. HOPPER: Well, I don't think enforcement would be necessarily that something to
go after for somebody who is doing it because of a actual County Code
requirement. As to whether or not it conflicts with the Sign Ordinance, it, as, as
you brought up, I, I think that it could even if it is an informational sign and I
haven't looked at this issue specifically, it could still meet the dimensions and
requirements of a, of a informational sign for a business so it, it may be allowed
anyway. So that's, that could be, you know, solve, solve its own problem. If it's
determined and the Department determines that it's something that is clearly in
conflict with the Commercial Sign Ordinance, I think changing the ordinance
would be a, would not be a bad idea. But keeping in mind that if the County
requires something, it's, you know, it's, it's kind of difficult for, you know, to
enforce at that point and, and say, that, that's, you know, illegal. Unless the
assumption is that the person would get a sign variance and so that could be one
reading is that it's required, and you have to get a sign variance and I'm pretty
sure that's not the Council's intent.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: So we could look at that.
CHAIR COUCH: And, and Members we, we will do that. We'll take a look and see if
there's going to be a conflict. We'll have the Staff or the Planning Department do
that. And the reason, I, I suggested more than one square foot is because if, if
there is a problem and a neighbor wants to go by and just drive by and say what's
the phone number I have to contact, if, if you have a one-square-foot sign,
Ms. McLean, if you could hold that sign up, that's going to be a little difficult to
determine what the phone number is, so -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Try the two?
CHAIR COUCH: Pardon?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Much bigger.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: See the two? Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: If you're okay with one square foot, I'm okay too.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, I think two-foot is better because get some old
people like me cannot read. And so no, but seriously all joking aside, I mean, you
want it clearly where people can see it.
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, you watch, I'm going to bet you a
nickel and a quarter ... shrubbery start growing around it -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: -- you know, and small one-foot disappears real
fast. So I, I prefer two-foot, but let's see what others say.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, thank you. And I too, I, I, I prefer the larger
one just so that old people like Michael Victorino can actually see it when he
pass, but just a question for you, Mr. Chair, in addressing Item M. On Maui, it is
just the identifying the short-term resident and the inclusion of their permit
number. On Molokai, it also requests or requires telephone number of caretaker,
owner or whoever is the onsite manager. Is that just on Molokai island or is that
something that both Maui island and Lanai island is also going to require?
CHAIR COUCH: This, the, the redo of M will require it for everybody.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Oh, oh, okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, the old M did not require it for Maui and I think it should be -COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: -- on Maui as well. Okay, so without any objections we'll leave M in
the new language which is kind of hard to see there, but I'll read it out, "All
short-term rental homes shall display a two-square-foot sign along the main
access road identifying the short-term rental home, permit number, and 24-hour
contact information for the owner or manager".
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good.
CHAIR COUCH: Good? Okay. Alright, last, we'll do N because it should be pretty
quick and then we'll go on a quick break.
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N, "All guest parking must be off-street. Grasscrete and tandem parking shall be
allowed for any required parking stalls". Any concerns with that? It essentially
says they gotta be off, period. They, they can't park on the side of the road.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Question?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: This must be, probably ask one question that
probably for the first time that we all going to hear in regards to does the Fire
Department have any issues with a whole bunch of cars parked in a resident area?
CHAIR COUCH: Planning?
MS. MCLEAN: I'd like to check the Off-Street Parking Ordinance because I, I believe
tandem parking is defined. That it's, it would only be one car blocking in another
which is allowed. You see that in Apartment Districts. You see that in other
long-term residential areas. So I'm assuming by that that the Fire Department has
okayed that. I don't think, again, I'd like to look at the definition of tandem
parking but I think it's just one car behind another. I don't think you could have
several cars blocked in.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Do they review the permits, no?
MS. MCLEAN: Would they review a short-term rental permit?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
MS. MCLEAN: That would be up to the Department whether we would send it to them.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So you need to send it them for their
concurrence?
MS. MCLEAN: When an application comes in, any kind of application comes in, the
Department determines which agencies the application should get sent to and Fire
might be one of those agencies.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, sir?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, you know, I understand guest parking must
be off-street. Okay, my question is somebody parks right there, Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Somebody comes and parks on the street, goes in
the house, does whatever, there an hour, and come back out and this is
five o'clock in the afternoon, because you just said guest parking must be
off-street? I'm a guest, I park on the street for an hour to get something and I
leave. Are you not meaning overnight parking? Because you know the problem
with that is how do you determine off-street parking, because I don't care what
neighborhood you go right now, I'll put you in a car, I take you anywhere, Maui
Meadows included, there's people that park on the street, right? How are you
going to stop that?
CHAIR COUCH: Again, this isn't a situation where somebody, the, the inspectors that
we may hire go down the street and say, oh, so and so B&B or so and so
short-term rentals parking off the street. It's a basis for enforcement if there are
complaints. If it's a continuous, I'm sure that if it's a one-time, you know,
somebody comes in, does the hour, if somebody has a property that people are
parking off-street -- on-street all the time causing traffic issues and whatnot, then
it's something that you can point to and say, hey, look you can't do that. It's not
going to be something where somebody is going to go around looking for that
unless there's an, an issue.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I just, you know, again even in long-term
residential, people park on streets.
CHAIR COUCH: Understood.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Some neighborhoods they park on streets
overnight, but let's not go there.
CHAIR COUCH: Some? Most.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Ms. Baisa?
CHAIR COUCH: Any other comments? Ms. Baisa?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I think Mr. Victorino said what I wanted to say, because if you
drive around Maui in, in the evening there are cars everywhere in the, in the
driveway, on the street, everywhere. In fact, lot of places right here in Kahului, a
fire engine could never get through that street because there's so many cars on
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both sides parked. So, you know, this is an issue and I think maybe not an issue
for this ordinance but something maybe we want to take a look at.
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: And I guess the reason it's in this ordinance is to make sure that -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: That we don't add to it.
CHAIR COUCH: -- there isn't, there isn't a cumulative effect, that's correct.
Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Isn't this, isn't the purpose of G
to ensure that there's adequate parking based on the, the calculation of rooms and
guests and so forth?
CHAIR COUCH: N, that would be N. Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Well, I don't have my glasses on, sorry.
CHAIR COUCH: I know. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So this is not an, this is not part of the enforcement
section, it's just simply before you get an approval, you've got to have adequate
off-street parking?
CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: That pretty much what it says here, required parking stalls, for any
required -- it's essentially saying we now have a foundation for when we go to
enforcement say, hey look, you, you are not, you are in violation of 19.65.030,
Subsection N, you're not parking -- you're, you're parking on-street all the time.
So again, in order to do the enforcement, we have to set up the rules.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: But that's not what that says.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, that's exactly ...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Basically what we're, what that says is you have to have
adequate stalls off-street for your size of, of --
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CHAIR COUCH: Ah, gotcha.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: -- rentals.
CHAIR COUCH: Gotcha. Yep, yeah, you're right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Because we can't, you know, how do you control who
parks on-street, who parks off?
MS. MCLEAN: That's in the next section.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: All we have control over is whether you've provided the
right number of, of stalls.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, and Ms. McLean?
MS. MCLEAN: That's in the next section under House Rules.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: But, but I think that N should be clarified to or I guess it's in the, this
would be added to the Off-Street Parking section of the Code of the number of
stalls required for -CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MS. MCLEAN: -- a short-term rental home.
CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MS. MCLEAN: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Correct. That's why it says, "required parking stalls".
MS. MCLEAN: Gotcha.
CHAIR COUCH: And then the enforcement, I guess, the, you won't park off-street is in
the next, the next letter of which we will get to after a ten-minute break. We will
recess until quarter till four. . . . (gavel). . .
RECESS:

3:35 p.m.

RECONVENE:

3:53 p.m.
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CHAIR COUCH: . . .(gavel). . . The Planning Committee of November 14, 2011 will
resume order.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, oh yeah, you want to get the lights?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The lights.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Chair, during the break I was able to speak
to Michele, and if Michele would, you know, tell the Chair and the rest of the
Committee what we discussed. Because again, I just think this is not something
we need here and it actually shows up in a whole section which directives on how
off-street, I mean, necessary parking for each one of these. But, Michele, would
you explain that to the Chair and the rest of the Members, please?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
MS. MCLEAN: Thank you, Mr. Chair, yes. Yes, in this bill, earlier in the bill, there's a
proposed amendment to the Off-Street Parking Ordinance to add short-term rental
home as one of the uses that has a required off-street parking provision. So what
the bill already does is requires one parking space for each bedroom used for
short-term rental home use in addition to any other parking requirements under
this chapter. Stalls may be situated in tandem. So that's the extent of the
language now. I'd recommend that we add and maybe grasscrete. And then the
provision N that the Committee was just discussing could actually be taken out in
its entirety, because it would be, all of that would be covered in the Off-Street
Parking Ordinance.
CHAIR COUCH: Any objections to that, Members? We're just removing N because it
is already addressed at, in prior sections.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I have no objection, Chair. I think it's clearly
stated in the Off-Street Parking provision.
MS. MCLEAN: And maybe it would be good to look at the House Rules in the next
section which also touches on parking to emphasize, if we can scroll farther
down?
CHAIR COUCH: Scroll farther down.
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MS. MCLEAN: There, vehicles, No. 3, "Vehicles shall be parked in the designated
on-site parking area and shall not be parked on the street overnight." So any
changes the Committee might want to make related to parking could go there
because those would be posted house rules.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Okay, so we'll strike N then?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Now we're going to currently 0. These will, in fact, Members,
I, I think next meeting we're going to reprint so far what we've done so you have
a cleaner copy.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Good idea.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: On 0, this is the House Rules or House Policies, if you will.
Members, you want me to read it out or you okay with what's up there?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, I think you better read it out so that it's kind of
clear on what's being struck and what's not being struck.
CHAIR COUCH: Alright. "The owner shall post house policies within each guest room.
The house policies shall be included in the rental agreement which must be signed
by each adult guest and shall be enforced by the owner or manager. At a
minimum, the house policies shall include" ...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Hold it right there, before you go any further,
Chair, I, I like that so far. You're doing a great job.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: However, when it says, "should be posted in each
room and to be included in the rental agreement", I'd like somewhere, somehow
in this area that it would also be in any advertisement made on line. In other
words, you have a lot of guys who book online. So that, you know, in other
words, it be included in any advertisement on and online booking. Yeah, I guess
that would be part of the rental agreement, but I just don't want somebody coming
here, then when they go to rent it, find out all these rules. In other words, these
rules will be upfront some place. So I, I, you know what I'm trying to say? I'm
trying to get it where, like I go to a hotel, before I even get to the hotel, there's a,
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even in their brochures they have all the different house rules, different issues that
are allowed or not allowed, right?
CHAIR COUCH: Uh huh.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So that's maybe what I'm trying to say. Any
advertisement, any whatever, you see what I'm trying to get to?
CHAIR COUCH: I, I see what you're trying to get to but it's kind of tough, you can't
really put it in an advertisement. It might be on their booking site possibly or I
don't know how you want to put that, because an advertisement ...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, let me think about it and maybe I can come
up with something.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Let's go, let's go, okay, go.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, while we're at the, at this break on that, any concern with the
word, "post", as opposed to "prominently display"? Because somebody can post
something little tiny in some corner and I, I, I think "prominently display" might
be a better term or any, any comments?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think, I think that's better. Yeah, I think
"prominently displayed". I can live with that.
CHAIR COUCH: Now the other concern is, that I have, that I've talked about, since
we're, since we're doing this we're not renting rooms to individual people, it is
we're, we're renting the whole house to a family or a group of people, so I would
think that if, if the house rules are posted prominently in the dwelling that
everybody can see, we should be, that should be good enough. Because if we do
it in each room I mean, it's everybody signing the same agreement and
everything. Either way, it's just that, that might be overkill. Any concerns, any
comments?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I agree, Chair, makes sense because of the idea of renting to one
group in one, one ...
CHAIR COUCH: Right, in a hotel they do it in individual rooms because it's individual
people and individual contracts where this is one contract with one group of
people.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: And I like your, "prominently display".
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CHAIR COUCH: Any objections to that?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So then just take out, "within each room" and
just ...
CHAIR COUCH: "Within the dwelling".
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: "Within the dwelling".
CHAIR COUCH: And "prominently displayed" means that everybody's going to be able
to see it. Planning Department, any problems with that?
MS. MCLEAN: No.
CHAIR COUCH: So if there's no objections we'll, we'll, we'll make those changes to
that section, that 0.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Good.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Now, "At a minimum, the house policies shall include: I.
Quiet hours from 9:00 p.m. to 8:00 a.m. during which noise from the short-term
rental home shall not disturb or otherwise cause a nuisance to a neighboring
property." Any concerns with that one? That's what's in here.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: I still want it. Yes, Ms. Baisa?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I'm having a little bit of concern about the word, "neighboring
property". How do we define the "neighboring property"? Is that somebody
that's adjacent? Or could be, you know, in a quiet neighborhood might be couple
houses away but still you can hear it.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, I'm, I'm wide open on this one. Planning Department or
Corporation Counsel, any way to?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Maybe, maybe Mr. Croly could help because, you know, they're
more familiar with this, I, I don't know.
CHAIR COUCH: How about resource -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Or, or Madge.
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CHAIR COUCH: -- people, both, Mr. Croly and Ms. Schaefer, come on down, if you
wouldn't mind?
MR. HOPPER: Mr., Mr. Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes?
MR. HOPPER: Just as a, as a comment, I mean, if the issue is that it is causing a
nuisance, would you only want someone in a neighboring property to be able to
have a problem, or if, if a noise was causing a problem two doors down would
you still want to allow that person ...?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yes. Yes.
CHAIR COUCH: And that was Ms. Baisa's question. Neighboring property, does that
mean ...
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Only next door.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, can't we just leave ...
MR. HOPPER: ... on any property. Oh, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, Chair Why don't we just leave any shall
disturb or otherwise cause nuisance to anyone and drop it right there. Drop it
right there at "anyone". You don't have to put "neighboring property", "anyone".
CHAIR COUCH: Any concerns with that? Any comments on possibilities of
enforcement, Planning Department? Members? Resource folks, thank you for
coming down. Members, this is Madge Schaefer and Tom Croly, who've agreed
to be resource people to this Committee for this ordinance. So ...
MS. SCHAEFER: Well, with, with apologies to Councilmember Victorino who said
there are other areas besides Maui Meadows, I would say in Maui Meadows we
have a particular geographic topography problem because we're a bowl. And so a
party can be held at the top of Maui Meadows and you can hear it all the way
down to the bottom.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: See, so "anyone".
MS. SCHAEFER: And that may not be unique in other areas. I don't know maybe
perhaps in, in Wailuku, in up in the hills there, that may be the same situation. So
I think if it says, I think, "neighbor", "neighboring" is a good.
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CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Croly, any comments on that as well?
MR. CROLY: I understand the concern that neighboring property might be trying to
limit it to just the person directly next door and, and, and that's not the intent here.
I would say any nearby property. I guess the only limitation that, that I would ask
for is that we're not limiting it to or we're not opening it up to someone in Kula
who would complain about, about a party in Maui Meadows just 'cause they don't
like the particular vacation rental.
CHAIR COUCH: I've heard about the Schaefers' parties in Maui Meadows.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: ... (laughter)...
MR. CROLY: But "nearby", that's a good suggestion.
CHAIR COUCH: Corp. Counsel, any comments on that as far as how to define what
we're ... everybody understands that we're talking about; we don't want to be a
nuisance to people around us, not necessarily abutting us but ...
MR. HOPPER: I think as enforcers of the law, I think Deputy Director McLean did have
a comment. I'm not sure if she does any more. I mean, the Department will be
enforcing this with assistance from Corporation Counsel obviously.
MS. MCLEAN: Yeah, I think it does give the Department discretion on how to enforce
it, because noise from the home shall not disturb anyone. I mean that's, you
know, you could have someone getting up during the night and going down to get
a glass of water and, you know, closing a door and the next door neighbor hears
that. You know, there's, but like I said -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MS. MCLEAN: -- it's, it's, oh, you, we hear, we get, we get all kinds of complaints, but
it, it's, I. I think it's reasonable and I think we can reasonably enforce that the
way, I believe the intention to be.
CHAIR COUCH: In which way, where just as anyone?
MS. MCLEAN: It can, yeah, anyone. Because it, it can be, it doesn't have to be
immediately next door, it could be ...
CHAIR COUCH: So otherwise cause a nuisance to anyone, period?
MS. MCLEAN: And this just talks about noise?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MS. MCLEAN: At from 9:00 p.m. to 8:00 a.m.?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Right.
CHAIR COUCH: Now question for either Planning Department or Corp. Counsel, you
know, what defines a nuisance? I mean, if you got somebody who's a very, very,
very, very light sleeper and your regular TV volume can be conceived, construed
as a nuisance to somebody who ... I mean, I've, I've had people complaining to
me all the time saying, oh my neighbor's got their TV on, and you talk to the
neighbors, it's normal volume. So, how are you going to, I guess as a attorney,
Mr. Hopper, how would, how could that be either enforced or defended?
MR. HOPPER: Well, Mr. Chair, it will be difficult to enforce I think for the Department
in general noise complaints. I, I think it would probably go back to kind of the
permit issuance and revocation if, if there's -- rather than giving someone a
Notice of Violation for a particular incident while it's going on, that's I think
more of a police issue particularly if it's late at night. If, if the Department would
look to see, hey, we've got five noise complaints from you and, and it looks like,
you know, you're not operating, that you are disturbing the neighbors, that they
could consider that in revoking a permit and there should probably be some
language not only on approval but also on revocation of permits -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. HOPPER: -- that considers something like this which is probably an easier remedy
for the Department than issuing an NOV, a Notice of Violation, in each case.
Now, the, the nuisance language it does say, nuisance is a specific kind of legal
term and, and it's usually outlined in case law, and, and it usually, it usually refers
to private disputes between landowners, like a nuisance claim based on
somebody's causing, you know, some kind of physical invasion or, or problem of
their neighbor's property. But right now, I don't know, I'm not sure that the
nuisance language is absolutely necessary to that section. It does say, during
which noise, well, quiet hours from 9:00 p.m. to 8:00 a.m. during which noise
from the short-term rental shall not disturb neighboring property or, or whatever
language we ...
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CHAIR COUCH: Should not disturb anyone, is that enough?
MR. HOPPER: I mean, or otherwise cause a nuisance is probably okay language. I
mean, otherwise cause a nuisance does seem similar to disturb. I mean, if you're
disturbed it's causing you a nuisance. It's, it's similar language. If you wanted to
be really precise, I mean, you know, you would go with like decibel levels and,
you know, maybe ...
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Right, right.
MR. HOPPER: And I think the, the State may have, Department of Health has, you
know, I think ways to deal with that, but I mean, it's, it is pretty broad. I think the
idea is to get quiet hours as a requirement so that, you know, rather than saying
nothing, that's, that's made clear that the homeowner makes their best efforts to
prevent that and if there is -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: -- noise, you could look at revoking or otherwise dealing with their
permit rather than enforcing it like a police officer maybe.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members? From what everybody has said, it might be that
during which noise from the short-term rental shall not disturb anyone sounds like
the best way to go. Any concerns, objections to that?
MS. SCHAEFER: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes?
MS. SCHAEFER: So if I can take this to a practical point and say, you live next door to
a vacation rental, at 10 o'clock the noise starts. You call the police. There's no
Noise Ordinance. The police asks them to calm down. They don't calm down.
The police are back again. How is that reported? How does that get back to the
County?
CHAIR COUCH: It's a good, good question. And I did have a discussion with the
Police Department in discussing the Noise Ordinance. They do have the ability to
do a disturbing, disorderly conduct, I believe. And they, their issue is that usually
when they go out the first time and tell everybody to be quiet and leave, generally
that fixes it. But when there is a second time, they seldom get the second call
from the neighbors and that's their, their frustration is they don't get the second
call until they hear about it later from somebody else. So if they get the second
call, their standard operating procedure is to immediately shut that down. And
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they will arrest the, I believe they said the owner of the property or the lessee of
the property, whosever there.
MS. SCHAEFER: But how would the County find out?
CHAIR COUCH: That becomes a police record and then in the, in the renewal process
that would be one of the things they'd look up for is police records.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Baisa?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Wouldn't, wouldn't there be another avenue if this passes the
way we're planning it? That there would be a person to call so that person would
know.
CHAIR COUCH: That is the other portion of this. They're going, the people, that's why
we have the phone number and the two-foot sign ...
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: That's that owner, manager or whoever?
CHAIR COUCH: Right. So there's that as well. If the owner ...
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Or, or can we add to that notification somebody in the
Planning Department so that in case there's a breakdown in communication,
Planning Department knows that they got called too because we want to know.
You know, if I'm calling the Police Department and nobody knows about it in
Planning then how will they ever know that I'm a problem?
CHAIR COUCH: I, I totally agree with that and I would think that we're going to, I
don't know that we can require this, but we can certainly make a, and we could
require it too, I suppose.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: Is that Planning would look at renewal time at, look for a police record
on that property. Is that something that, that's easy to do?
MS. SCHAEFER: So technically you could consistently, you could have someone
consistently violating the law along the terms of their permit and nothing would
be done until they came for renewal.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: No.
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CHAIR COUCH: No, no, only if no one complains about it, right.
MS. SCHAEFER: No, people complain and they complain and they complain-CHAIR COUCH: To the County, you know, -MS. SCHAEFER: -- to the County.
CHAIR COUCH: -- then, then yes, then they can -MS. SCHAEFER: And then you said at renewal they would look at that.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: No. No.
CHAIR COUCH: No, it, it would also be they could, if there are a number of complaints
-- and that's what we're going to go into the Enforcement section -- if there are a
number of complaints then the, they can be shut down right away. That's what
we're going to do in Enforcement.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR COUCH: Yep, Mr. Pontanilla?
So your conversation with the Police
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
Department, the initial complaint do they do a paperwork?
CHAIR COUCH: Normally they, they don't do a police record, no. They do know, they
have it noted that they've been there. If they go the second time then they get the,
the record, because generally they say people comply the first time. No sense
making a big record of it. But they do know and, and they, they say even their
Sergeants who are listening or their Lieutenants who are listening to the calls say,
hey, how come you went there three times, how come it's not shut down?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So it's recorded though somewhere?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Of course.
CHAIR COUCH: It's, it's, it's not a police record, it's recorded on their notepads, their
notebooks, but certainly not a police record unless they go out the second time,
they told me.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, what I was trying to get at is that during
the renewal process, you know, if you say, Planning Department, you check with
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the Police Department, if that initial report doesn't show a report was made then,
you know, it defeat the purpose.
CHAIR COUCH: The question we, that I have there, and, and this goes along with
including long-term rentals or owners on the property is people who do have a
party generally, you know, they don't know what time it is or, or whatnot, they
will get notified by the police and they say, oh, I'm sorry and they shut it down.
They, they really do cut the noise down. It's the second time, that, that is the
offense. The first time is just kind of a warning according to the Police
Department. So the question we have is well, this is a short-term rental, if they
get carried away, they know the quiet hours are after 9 o'clock and they still do it,
my guess and, and, and, Members, how do you want to handle this, do we want to
have the initial call recorded somehow?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Sure, why not?
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Baisa?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair, I have a personal experience.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: We had a long-term rental next to us and they used, they did it,
they started practicing their Hawaiian music in the yard and we loved it until like
2 o'clock in the morning. And I made one call and the police came and it never
happened again. So, you know, I, I don't know if it would continue to happen,
but the fact that it stopped right away when we called, that's okay because
sometimes it's not necessarily a vacation rental. It could be anybody that decides
to have their kid's graduation party or their anniversary party or a barbeque in the
backyard or whatever and if they respond to the police telling them don't do that
anymore, well, I'm willing to live with that but I don't want that to go on and on
and on.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You know, I'm, I'm thinking short-term rental so
one party comes in, they make noise, the cops come, they don't do it. But then
next week there's a whole new party comes in. They make the same noise, they
throw the party. Okay, so the neighboring people are gonna, it's like once a week
they're going to have this issue. So when do you put the foot down to say, listen,
three strikes, you're out here, people?
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CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Something of that nature. So I'm perhaps the one
party who's warned, listens and complies. But what about the next party, what
about the next party? So that's where, how do we control that, is my question?
MR. CROLY: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Planning. Oh, Mr. Croly?
MR. CROLY: Respectfully, at this point we're just trying to set up what the parameters
are that would be the house rules. What we're jumping into the conversation now
is what would the enforcement be?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Right.
MR. CROLY: And I do believe we're going to eventually address the whole
Enforcement section.
CHAIR COUCH: That is going to be another whole section there.
MR. CROLY: How will these house rules be enforced? I think we have to assume that
given the house rules that the guests would comply with them. And then if they
don't becomes the next question. But I don't believe it belongs in this section.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Croly brings up a point. We, we will get to that enforcement in
the Enforcement section, but, Members, let's think about that because we are
going to have to answer that question in the Enforcement section. And I tend to
agree with Ms. Cochran and Mr. Pontanilla that it's different people every other
week or every other time, and so that's why we have the number in the front and
the managing department, the, the, the onsite manager should or the property
manager should get a call as well. And we have to figure out how to get it to the
Planning Department, because the Planning Department needs to know about that
too. Ms. Baisa?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: One final comment and then I'll be quiet. But most police
assigned to an area know the problem homes in that area -CHAIR COUCH: Uh huh.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: -- the problem addresses, and so when this address keeps coming
up over and over, they know it. So, you know, if this is a place where there's
trouble every week, the police are well aware of it.
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CHAIR COUCH: And unfortunately, I hate to put this on the neighbors too, if that
happens, they need, we need to have a complaint filed as well I think. I mean,
you would do it anyway if it was a long-term rental or a owner anyway. Alright,
Members the language for quiet hours is that okay?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Voiced concurrence.
CHAIR COUCH: Alright, next. "Amplified sound that is audible beyond the property
boundaries of the short-term rental home is prohibited." Is TV amplified sound?
Is a radio amplified sound? Okay. I'm good with that. I'm just ...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: What do you want?
CHAIR COUCH: Members? No, I'm good with that too. I'm just playing devil's
advocate. I'll take Chair Mateo's place for a second. So number 2 is good?
Number 3, here we go, "Vehicles shall be parked in the designated onsite parking
area and shall not be parked on the street overnight." That's pretty
straightforward.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Number 4, "No parties or group gatherings shall occur without
a Special Events Use Permit granted by the Director pursuant to the Department's
Administrative Rules." Now my point, oh okay, Planning's going to bring this up
too. There's no such thing as a Special Events Use Permit, I believe.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Or can we create one?
CHAIR COUCH: Planning Department?
MS. MCLEAN: You're correct, Chair. There is no Special Events Use Permit nor
Administrative Rules relating to Special Events Use Permits. I would suggest
instead that whatever potential impacts are foreseen of parties or group gatherings
be covered by other house rules based on those impacts such as noise. It's hard to
determine what a group gathering is if you have a six-bedroom vacation rental
with two adults in each room, that's 12 adults. That could be seen as a group
gathering but that would be lawful under the permit. I'd rather it be impact-based
rather than something like that that's -CHAIR COUCH: Sure.
MS. MCLEAN: -- that again is difficult to enforce.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay, the question or the I think the concern here is that somebody
rents a house and then invites a hundred people over without any kind of special
permit or has a wedding there without a special permit, that, and those kinds of
things. And now, don't get me wrong 'cause I had my wedding in Maui
Meadows because that's where I lived and it was in our backyard. So, was that
illegal? And I'm saying that on TV right now. My wedding 20 years ago was in
our backyard and we had a lot of people.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's illegal.
CHAIR COUCH: And I'd been there for 10 years. Was that illegal?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: According to that, it is.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: For short, no I wasn't. I was long-term rental.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Baisa?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair, I think that what we're talking about is the impacts of this
kind of thing, and the most common impacts I would think would be noise and
parking all over the place. So if we've handle the noise and we've handled the
parking then they shouldn't be able to have special events.
CHAIR COUCH: Members?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Since we don't have a permit. If we had a permit I could
understand but where they're going to park and they're still going to make noise.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Ms. Cochran? Then I'd like to talk to the resource group as
well.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, so this is kind of based off of the B&B
Ordinance? So is this number 4 in that?
CHAIR COUCH: I don't -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Special events permit lingo that we were looking at
here.
CHAIR COUCH: -- believe so, no.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay, curious.
CHAIR COUCH: And I know, Members, that we wanted to limit the group gatherings to
the people who got the rental. And I don't know, Department, if this is where that
would be or would that be in Enforcement?
MS. MCLEAN: Yeah, I, I think this is, this could be difficult to enforce. Let me share a
personal experience, Councilmember Baisa did. When my husband and I got
married, we got married in a church and had our reception at a restaurant, so there
weren't any permitting issues related to that. But we had friends and family come
who stayed in different places around the island, and we took turns having dinner
at some of the different houses and that would be in violation of this. We didn't,
you know, they weren't parties, they were at dinner time and then everybody went
their separate ways. Again, I'd like to see it more impact -CHAIR COUCH: Impact, okay.
MS. MCLEAN: -- oriented rather than the gathering. And you know, there could be
other, and same thing with long-term renters or even owner-occupants, you can
have, you can have parties, you know, you just can. It's residential use having a
party. Again, it's, it's focusing on the impacts that you're trying to prevent.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Mr. Croly and then Ms. Schaefer.
MR. CROLY: Chair, the MVRA supported limiting the use of these properties to prevent
the kinds of special activities that people came out against, the idea that someone
would rent a place specifically to hold a gathering of some type whether it be a
wedding, a baby's first birthday or whatever, okay. We recognize that the
purpose for these rentals is for people to use as a strictly a residential use and not
as a special events facility. So I'm not sure if it belongs here in the house rules as
far as the thing, but one of the things that, that we as the industry want to make
clear to our renters is you are renting this property for your use and the people
who, who you have on your, your lease. You're not renting this property to hold
a special event. However, recently the Council granted a permit that along with it
included the ability to hold special events with a certain amount of, of limitations
on those special events. I believe both of them were, one was in Keokea and one
was in Kula, where the number of people that were allowed and so forth was
dictated by that permit. So that is the reason for this extra without a permit, but
again, I don't think that that belongs in the house rules, if it belongs in the permit
at all. But we do believe that one of the house rules should be that the, the renters
of the property are informed that they are renting the property for their own use
and the people that are on the lease term and not for inviting others over for a, for
a special gathering.
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CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Schaefer?
MS. SCHAEFER: Well, I would point out as, as Councilmember Cochran has already
pointed out, this happens over and over and over, so you could end up with a
special event every week next door.
CHAIR COUCH: Well, that's what we're trying to prevent, a special event.
MS. SCHAEFER: And so if, if you, and if you don't put it in house rules then people
come with an expectation that they're going to have their friends that are staying
in another house, they're going to have a huge party at the bigger house, let's say.
If those, if the, if it isn't made clear that, that kind of activity isn't acceptable in
the house rules that are going to be required to be printed in the advertising for the
TVR then people are going to be ... the guests are going to be disappointed
because they may have planned a party. And the neighbors if you don't put it in
and you allow it to happen then the neighbors have the possibility of having a
party next door 52 weeks a year. Now the Schaefers occasionally have a party,
but like, like Councilmember Victorino we're old so it's usually over by 9:00.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: ... (laughter)...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you for that clarification.
CHAIR COUCH: The Chair's concern -- and, and it was brought up by, by Ms. McLean
-- is what do, and, and I guess this is more towards the resource people as well,
what do we want to do for the situation where yeah, we, you know, Ms. McLean
did get married and they went to one location where they all had dinner and it
wasn't a party and then, you know, it wasn't a situation where only the renters
were there. Should we allow something like that or no? I, I see some shaking of
heads so, okay, Ms. Baisa, you want to make a comment on that?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I have concerns about allowing the special events or the parties
or whatever. The reason I have that is I think that, that has lent to what we are
talking about right now and why everybody's upset, because this has been going
on and it's been causing problems for people in their neighborhoods and so they
don't want it. And if we're saying that we're going to rent the dwelling or the, the
facility or the whatever it is, the house to one group, one party, one family then
that to me is who belongs there. You know, if you want to have something, you
could have it at the beach, you could take it to another restaurant, I mean, you
could take it anywhere. I don't know if you have to have it in the home. If we're
going to put this in a residential area, I don't have a problem with that kind of a
limitation, because we're trying again to limit the impact on the neighborhood.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay. The only other side of that and, and, and I know the, the
MVRA is, is okay with this too, but my concern is, you know, my mom comes
over and, and my brother and sister and they rent a house and I want to go have
dinner with them, they have to come to my house?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. I'm just, my little, tiny condo?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: You cook.
CHAIR COUCH: That, that, that's the kind of upside that I'm looking at. But if the
organization, if the MVRA and, and the other side is okay with no parties or
group gatherings, how about no parties or group gathering shall occur, period?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's fine.
MS. SCHAEFER: Or registered guests only?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Only registered, only registered ...
CHAIR COUCH: Other than, okay, no parties or group gatherings shall occur ...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Other than the renters.
CHAIR COUCH: No parties or group gatherings other than registered guests shall occur
period. Okay, Members? Alright, with that it is time, the air-conditioning is
going to go off and the doors are going to close. I want to thank you, Members,
again, good, lively discussions. I know we're going through this at kind of a
snail's pace, but we are getting the meat of the thing right now and then ... now
that we set the rules, we're going to go with the enforcement. I want to thank the
Staff for all the hard work they've been doing, and thank you, resource folks, for
being here and, and answering our questions. And I just want to remind
everybody that enforcement is the key, really, honestly and so we're trying to set
up the rules so we can enforce.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: So with that, without any ...
MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes?
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MS. WILLENBRINK: Point of clarification?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Earlier you mentioned that we would be handing out clean copies
at the next meeting and I do see there's many, many changes. But in earlier
meetings it was also suggested that this is just the first run.
CHAIR COUCH: Uh-huh.
MS. WILLENBRINK: So are, are these all accepted changes or are they not accepted
changes?
CHAIR COUCH: Right now we're accepting 'em by consensus so.. .
MS. WILLENBRINK: So we're good to go?
CHAIR COUCH: We're good to go with the clean copies and you only need to print the
two or three pages that we made the changes on.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Very well. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Any other concerns? Questions? Alright. This meeting is
adjourned. Thank you. . . . (gavel).. .
ACTION: DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.

ADJOURN: 4:30 p.m.
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